
State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
3911 Fish Hatchery Road 
Fitchburg WI 53711-5397 

 
 
 
 
 

December 27, 2021 
 

Mark Franz 
Frei Oil Co. (Former) 
421 Barstow ST 
Horicon, WI 53032 

 
Subject: New Project Manger 

Frei Oil Co. (Former), 
207 Highway St Horicon, WI 
BRRTS# 02-14-287206 

 
 

Dear Mr.Franz: 

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 

Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

 

This letter is to notify you of a change in personnel within the Department of Natural Resources, Remediation and 
Redevelopment Program, for the above-referenced property (Site). I am the new project manager for the Site. 

After reviewing the case file and site history for the Site, it appears this site is on the pathway to closure. It 
appears the next step is to complete another round of groundwater monitoring, recommended by the consultant to 
determine residual contamination levels at the Site. Specifically, MW2R which had elevated levels of petroleum 
organic compounds (PVOCs) in 2020 from the Soil Remediation and Post-remedial Groundwater Monitoring 
Report. Please send me an update on the status of this site. 

Please direct any future correspondence pertaining Frei Oil Co. (former) to: 

Mackenzie Reynolds 
Hydrogeologist - Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
South Central Region 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
3911 Fish Hatchery Rd 
Fitchburg, WI 53711 
608-400-9934 
mackenzie.reynolds@wisconsin.gov 

 

If you have any questions or concerns you may contact me at 608-400-9934 or 
Mackenzie.Reynolds@wisconsin.gov . Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
 

Sincerely, 

 

Mackenzie Reynolds 
Hydrogeologist - Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
South Central Region 
 
 
 

 
 

dnr.wi.gov 
wisconsin.gov 
 

Naturally WISCONSIN ~,

PRINTED 

. 

ON RECYCLED 
PAPER 

mailto:Mackenzie.reynolds@wisconsin.gov
mailto:Mackenzie.Reynolds@wisconsin.gov

